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Dear Friends and 

Supporters, 
 

     
 

        
 

During ceremonial formalities the Friendship Sport Arena was inaugurated in Voivodeni with speeches and 

prayer in the presence of the mayor and a couple of other dignitaries. The SB Foundation received warm 

thanks for having paid for the sports arena, and a sign with the foundation’s logo now hangs at the en-

trance. In the kitchen both goulash and donuts were prepared and outdoors 200 litres of pea soup were 

cooked in large vessels over an open fire. More than 100 young people participated. Two girls’ teams 

played volleyball, six teams with both young and older people played football. All participants received a 

T-shirt, the winning teams’ players were all rewarded with their own ball. Everyone celebrated a great day. 
 

      
 

      
 

At the church Sunday service both the collections from Voivodeni parish and the gift from the SB 

Foundation were handed over to the three families whose house was destroyed by fire.  
 

       
 

 Happy greetings from the SB Foundation and all of us board members, Arne, Elisabeth, Ivar, Lena, Roger 
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